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ON THE HORIZON 

“Next” General Membership Meeting 

Wednesday, October 16, 2013 at 1930 (7:30 PM) at Baltimore Yacht Club  

Don’t Miss Our Next Membership Meeting 

October 16, 2013                   Featured Speaker 

Capt. Steve Heiger, Marine Surveyor  

When You  See This 

You Know This is 

not far Behind 

     Winterize with Care 

Fall Issue 
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Commander Steven C. Dalgarno, N    cdr@uspsdundalk.org       443-506-1050 

XO   D/L Kenneth H. W. Finck, AP       xo@uspsdundalk.org              410-360-3330  

SEO   Lt/C J. Streett Broadbent, AP     seo@uspsdundalk.org       410-598-0833 

Treas  Lt/C Ronald Basener, SN     treasurer@uspsdundalk.org   410-893-3784 

Sec   Lt/C Douglas B. Riley , AP           secretary@uspsdundalk.org   410-825-9632 

Lt George “Bud” Yent, Jr, DDS, 
AP ( Editor) 

Stf/C Katharine (Fuzzy) Jones, S  

P/C Read Van Zile, AP 

Lt Jennifer Dalgarno, S-photographer                
  

P/C Richard Bussey, P  Assist. Photo. 
... 

On The Horizon: is published ten times a year by: Dundalk Sail & Power Squadron,  

  8820 Walther Blvd  #4307  Parkville, MD  21234                                                                                       
 
Articles must be received by the 3rd Thursday of the month before publication. Please submit your articles in Word, using Arial 10 point font, to me at 

georgeyent@yahoo.com . The same applies to Photos and flyers. 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

The Annapolis Powerboat Boat Show has changed dates 
this year and is on Oct. 3 -6. The Sail Boat Show is the  
following weekend. Remember the Annapolis Power 
Squadron has a booth there, and if you volunteer to help, 
getting in to see the show is FREE! You must call          
Annapolis Squadron and get on their list to help. Uniform is 
not required, but it helps to show who we are. Call them for 
details, before it get's too late. 

 
Quick notice:, Good work to P/Lt/C Rolf Stuenes for his           
outstanding work doing Geodetic Mark checks. He and his 
team just completed this NOAA task Saturday 21          
September 2013. 

P/C Connie Barry, still needs more VSC help. Last year 
she won the award from D/5 for Vessel Safety Check. (This 
is not an easy award to get, with so many Squadrons in 
D/5) If you have not had your vessel checked yet please 
call Connie at 410-962-5482 and set up a time with one of 
her 7 vessel checkers. Thank you. Remember, the boat 
doesn't have to be in the water to be checked. 

Stay safe, and follow the Rules of the Road. Happy      

boating. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

D/L Kenneth H. W. Finck, AP 

 

COMMANDER 

Hello all stations.  

 As the days grow shorter, so does our season. Although 
there is still some great boating weather left, it's time to 
start planning for winter layups.  

The Fall Educational Conference is coming up Nov.21-24 
at the Hyatt Regency in Cambridge, MD. Check out the 
schedule on the D5 website and see if there is something 
that appeals to you.  

It's not too soon to plan for the USPS Annual Conference in 
Jacksonville Fla. Our own Rolf Stuenes will be honored for 
achieving 50 merit marks. Congratulations Rolf!!  

Hats off to Lt/C Doug Riley and Eileen for organizing Last 
Cruise of Summer at Pleasure Cove. Brooks Riley brought 
out his magical guitar and some original compositions and 
led the group to a sing along in the Captains Quarters. Def-
initely a high note to end the cruising season. 

Respectfully Submitted 
Commander Steven  C Delgarno, N 

mailto:cdr@uspsdundalk.org
mailto:seo@uspsdundalk.org
mailto:treasurer@uspsdundalk.org


3 

 

EDUCATIONAL OFFICER 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   AMINISTRATION OFFICE REPORT 

  

 

 

 

                                         Marine Electrical Systems Course: 
 
   John Hall will be the instructor.  The course will be held at Doug Riley’s office at Treanor Pope & Hughes 500 York       
                                           Road Suite 2, and begins Tuesday, Oct. 1st at 7:00 PM. 
                                                                                   11 students signed. 
           Advanced Piloting Course: 

 
Scheduled to start 2/4/14 (Tuesdays) at the Red Eye Yacht Club at 6:30 PM. 
3 students signed. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
Lt/C  J. Streett Broadbent, P 

Summer has come and gone. Now, as we think about  
getting ready to dry dock our vessels, there are some 
items to look at. Once the boat is in dry dock, remove and 
replace your sea water filter(s), and let them dry over the 
winter. Likewise check the oil and fuel filters, and maybe 
even your oil as well. There is nothing like good         
maintenance! 
  

If you haven't already, get with the VSC team and make 
sure your vessel is in tip top shape for the spring to come. 
Carry extra bulbs, and check the expiration dates on your 
other equipment. Remember the Vessel Safety Check 
people have a year round job, so help them to help you 
keep ready! 
  

Lt. Jennifer Dalgarno still needs help getting new       

members. It is so much easier to become a member in 
today's Power Squadron. So bring a friend to the       
membership meeting, and let them see for themselves 
what the U.S.P.S is all about! I am sure that Jennifer has 
a welcome pack she can give them. 
  

Our Ship Store has many Dundalk items, as well as flags 
to sell. Take a few minutes to talk with P/C Tracey       
Stuenes. If she doesn't have what you are looking for, I 
am sure she can place an order for you. If you have a 
question about anything, I am very sure Tracey will get 
you the answer. P/C Tracey Stuenes is a super supporter 
of Dundalk Sail and Power Squadron. 
 
Respectfuly submitted, 
D/L Kenneth H. W. Finck, AP 

Have A Happy Fall Season 
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SECRETARY’S REPORT 

Among the duties of the Secretary is to keep for Squadron 
reference the Bylaws of the Dundalk Sail & Power     
Squadron.  The Bylaws are with me at every meeting, so 
please feel free to ask about them, or to request your very 
own copy if you are of a parliamentary disposition.  In this 
month’s column, I will describe from Article 3 the various 
kinds of membership authorized by the Dundalk Sail & 
Power Squadron.  There are several categories of       
membership: 

Active members 

Life members 

Family members 

Apprentice members 

Associate members  

Honorary members 

Star members 

Active members consist of persons who meet            
membership qualifications set forth by USPS policy and 
who are admitted to membership.   

Life members are active members who have been award-
ed at least 25 merit marks. Happily, life members are ex-
empt from paying squadron dues.  

Family members consist of persons related to an active 
member by blood, legal adoption or marriage and who      
reside with or are dependents of such active member. 
 
Apprentice members consist of persons between the ag-
es of 12 and 18 who have passed an examination      ap-
proved by the USPS Operating Committee. 

Associate members consist of active members in good 
standing of other squadrons of USPS, or of the Canadian 
Power and Sail Squadrons, who have been granted       
associate membership by the Executive Committee.   

Honorary membership may be conferred by the Executive 
Committee, for not more than one year at a time, upon any 
person not a member of USPS who has rendered          
conspicuous service in the interest of this squadron.   

Star members are identified at Section 3.2 of our Bylaws, 
but nowhere else are they mentioned in the governing doc-
uments of the Squadron or District Five.  Perhaps one of 
our life members can tell us more about star members: who 
they are, where have they gone, and what really    hap-
pened in the Squadron’s Star Chamber?! 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

Lt/C Douglas B. Riley, AP 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

         Special Awards at the Spring Conference 

It’s that time of year.  Boating season is nearing its end.  
It’s time to start thinking about winterizing our boats.   

I’ve been looking at the Squadron’s investments. They 
haven’t been looked at for a while.  They may need some 
tweaking.  I would appreciate if any of our members with 
investment expertise contact me so we can evaluate our 

investments. 

Please provide Chris Nehmer with any bills you may have 
from the crab feast. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Lt/C Ronald Basener, SN 

    Vessel Safety Check Award 

       Dundalk Sail and Power Squadron 139 

      Officer in Charge: P/C Connie Barry, JN  



5 

 

So, the major part of the boating/cruising season is over....But, October's bright blue weather can bring a yen to cast off 
one last time before the winter lay-up settles your boat for that " long winter's nap " 
 
Some Things to Consider 
 
Have you considered checking over your tool box and giving it a good pre-winter going over? Clean off those handles 
and wipe down those screw drivers, wrenches, etc. with a light coating of oil to keep rust and corrosion from forming. 
Check out those blades and tips on the regular and Phillips screw drivers,...nicked or bent ??? May be the time to      
replace them. 
 
Put some of those small silica gel packs/canisters in the tool box to absorb any errant moisture. Also, look over your  
supply of bulbs and fuses. 
 
You may want to give those PFD's a wipe down with a disinfectant / anti bacterial soap before stowing them, to cut down 
the mold/mildew issue.( it could happen!!!!) .,and while you're at it, check the straps and fasteners and if they ( PFD's ) 
need it, replace them...you might catch a boat show special at the Marine Supply store and save some $$$$ instead of 
waiting for Spring commissioning. 
 
Be sure your mooring lines are in good shape, too and replace them as needed. 
When we had our boat, we took old pieces of 5/8 garden hose and used it for anti-chafing devices for any line that 
looped over a piling. 
 
HERE'S HOPING ALL THE BOATS IN THE DUNDALK FLEET HAVE A PEACEFUL AND COMFORTABLE WINTER 
LAY UP! 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
P/C W. Brooks Riley, AP 

         Safety Alert: Spares and Lay- Up  

Moving? Changes in Information?? 

Please remember to let us know if you go away for the winter or move to another address.  Also, if you change your 
phone, cell phone number(s) or e-mail addresses so we can make sure you are kept informed of upcoming events.  
Please give all changes to our Secretary who will in turn notify National and everyone else who needs to have the     
information.          

Every winter it seems that the Ethanol demon rears its ugly head and needs to be brought under control. Ethanol does not seem to 

be a problem for automobile engines because the fuel is turned over fairly rapidly. But, to the average boat owner Ethanol is a 

nemesis that has been to shown to cause considerable damage to marine engines particularly during the long winter lay-up; the 

effects of which are not realized until the spring start-up. 

According to research done to which the Boat Owners Association of America ( BoatUS) has been privy, boat owners need to take 

special care to handle the problem during winterizing. 

Two categories of situations need to be addressed. The first, is the portable tank issue that can be managed quite simply. Use all 

the fuel you can before terminating your boating activities. Any remaining fuel , be it straight gasoline or a mixture of gasoline and 

oil, can be disposed of by utilizing it in your automobile or in any other outdoor gasoline powered  equipment.  

In the event your tanks are built -in and not easily drained, the option best suited to this situation requires that you use a fuel     

stabilizing additive to the fuel during a final run of the season. Also, it is highly recommended that you “top-off” the fuel tanks to a 

slightly less amount than full to allow for expansion of the fuel. Filling the tanks minimizes the amount of air space within the tank 

and reduces the potential of an accumulation of condensation that can be damaging to the tanks and cause a residue of unburnable 

gunk in the tank.  

For more information regarding this problem, go to www.BoatUS.com/seaworthy/ethanolwinter.asp 

Respectfully submitted, 

Lt. George D Yent, Jr. D.D.S., AP 

Safety Alert; Ethanol and Winter Storage 
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              The Last Cruise of the Summer 

                         Preparing for a Musical Interlude 
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Dundalk Sail & Power 

Squadron   Unit of United States Power Squadrons® 

Members Save Money 

Great Benefits available to USPS members include: 

 Up to a 23% discount on boat insurance 

 Boat U.S. Membership and Towing discounts 

 Map and Navigation software discounts 

 Up to 12% discount on Dell Computers 

 Tax Deductions on Dues and some Travel Expenses 

 And more, go to  the USPS web site for a full list of benefits: 
http://www.usps.org/national/admin_dept/membenefits.htm 

 

Members Helping Members  

Adventure, Fun and Learning 

On-the-water activities, cruises, rendezvous, raft-ups for a day weekend or 

week – something for everyone! 

 Many locations throughout the Chesapeake Bay 

 Commander’s Cruise and Top Gun Cruise to ports as far away 

as Philadelphia, Cape May, New York, the Outer Banks, etc.  

 Take your own boat or crew on someone else’s 

 Social Events: Pitch-in meals, picnics, theme parties, and 

 our Annual Crab Feast 

Meetings with knowledgeable guest speakers on interesting topics to 
include Homeland Security, First-Aid, Weather, Bay History, Winteriz-

ing/Commissioning, Engine Maintenance 

Members Build Boating Skills 

Courses and Seminars include: 

 America’s Boating Course, Seamanship, GPS, Engine Mainte-

nance, Piloting, Advanced Piloting, Marine Electronics, Cruise 

Planning, Junior Navigation, Sail, Navigation, Weather and 

more. 

Safe Practice with Friends 

 Cruises, Competitions, Trips 

 Help out and crew, or use your boat 

 

Costs: Individual = $70 / Individual + One Additional 

Active = $110  

Individual:  __________________________ 

Additional: __________________________ 

Email : _____________________________ 

Phone: _____________________________ 

Address: ____________________________ 

      ____________________________ 
 

Amount Paid: $________ 

Signature: __________________Date: ______ 

 

Dundalk Sail & Power Squadron - Receipt: 

Membership Type:     Individual: ____  Or 

Individual with Family: ____ 

Amount Paid: $ ________ 

Signature:  _____________ 

Date: ______________ 

Learn More about America’s Boating Club 

  Email:   question@uspsdundalk.org 

   vsc@uspsdundalk.org 

  Web:  http://www.uspsdundalk.org 

  Phone:  410-282-6464 

  Meetings:  3rd Wednesday at  7:30 PM 

Baltimore Yacht Club 

  800 Baltimore Yacht Club Rd Essex, MD 21221 
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SAFE BOATING 

THROUGH EDUCATION 

                              October - November Calendar 
 

       October 3-6             US Powerboat Show, Annapolis 

                   October 2             Executive Committee Meeting 

       October 5-6             Joint Frostbite Cruise with BYC 

        October 10-13            US Sailboat Show, Annapolis 

       October 16             Membership Meeting 

       November 2            Land Navigation Contest, Delhigh Bethlehem, PA  

                   November 6                                    Executive Committee Meeting 

       November 20           Membership meeting 

       November 22-24           D/5 Fall Education Conference,  Cambridge , MD 

DUNDALK SAIL & POWER SQUADRON 

8820 Walther Blvd Unit 4307 

Parkville, MD 21234 

DATED MATERIAL 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

2012 

Have A Happy Halloween 


